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HARNETT COUNTY COMMISSIONERS ANNOUNCE
APPOINTMENTS TO MID-CAROLINA WORKFORCE

DEVELOPMENT BOARD
The Mid-Carolina Workforce

Development Board consists of a
group of business and community

leaders appointed by each County’s
Board of Commissioners.

Jerry Milton, President/Owner of Southeast Interiors, located in Buies Creek       
Ken Adelberg, General Partner of Anderson Creek Partners, located in Spring Lake       
Scott Tart, Owner of Forever Clean Portable Toilets, Inc., located in Fuquay-Varina        
Michael Jackson, Vice-President of 3M&N, Inc., located in Erwin

Phyllis Godwin, Vice-President of The Godwin Group, located in Dunn

Dr. Jon A. Matthews, Provost of Central Carolina Community College, Harnett County campus
Dr. Britt Davis, Vice President for Institutional Advancement at Campbell University

Christian Lockamy, Director of Harnett County Economic Development

Chris Coats, Mayor of the Town of Coats
Justin Wilkinson, CTE Director of Harnett County Schools

HARNETT COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS APPROVED THE FOLLOWING 
MEMBERS TO REPRESENT HARNETT COUNTY:



Representatives of Businesses

Representatives of Workforce

Representatives of Education & Training

Representatives of Economic/Community Development

Representatives of other local County leadership

Harnett County Board of Commissioners Chairman, Lewis Weatherspoon, will also serve as the Chief Local
Elected Official through June 30, 2023.

LEARN MORE

For more information on the Mid-Carolina Workforce Development Board, contact the Mid-Carolina
Regional Council at 910-323-4191 or visit midcarolinacog.org/workforce-development-board.

https://harnett.org/publicinfo/news-release.asp?b=7655
https://www.midcarolinacog.org/workforce-development-board
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C O M M I S S I O N E R ' S  S E P T E M B E R
 M E E T I N G  S C H E D U L E

The Harnett County Board of
Commissioners hold regular meetings
on the first Monday of each month at

9:00 AM and the third Monday of each
month at 6:00 PM. Meetings are held in
the Commissioner Meeting Room on the

second floor of the Harnett County
Resource Center and Library, located
at 455 McKinney Parkway in Lillington.

Unable to attend the meetings in
person? Watch the live stream at

www.harnett.org/boc.

Missed a recent Commissioners
Meeting or Work Session? Watch

meetings on our Youtube Channel by
clicking the red button below!

Looking to do a little Fall cleaning?
Harnett County Solid Waste
Department will host a FREE
Household Hazardous Waste

Collection & Paper Shredding Event
for Harnett County residents on

Saturday, November 12th, 2022 from
9am-12pm at the Harnett County

Courthouse.

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS
WASTE COLLECTION AND PAPER

SHREDDING EVENT

MORE INFORMATION

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCU7mTF6HTD65x_98EhAMeMg/featured
http://www.harnett.org/boc
https://www.harnett.org/waste/
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S C H O O L  B U S  S A F E T Y  P R O G R A M   

On a two-lane roadway
On a two-lane roadway with a center turning
lane 
On a four-lane roadway without a median
separation 






Harnett County is taking action against dangerous
driving around school buses with North Carolina’s

first stop-arm safety program.



Reminder! When you see a school bus with its
amber lights flashing, you must slow down and

prepare to stop. 



In the following situations, traffic approaching the
bus from both directions, must STOP for the bus to

allow children to cross: 













All drivers must not only be aware
around school buses, but also know the

law of the road.​



If you're not sure when to stop for a
school bus, check out the video below

by clicking the computer screen. 

#SuccessWithHCS




Click for more info on 
School Bus Safety
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N.C. SCHOOL BUS STOP LAW

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=smc0miJxvOs&feature=emb_imp_woyt
https://www.harnett.org/publicinfo/school-bus-safety-program.asp
https://www.harnett.org/publicinfo/school-bus-safety-program.asp
https://www.harnett.org/publicinfo/school-bus-safety-program.asp


Inspiron 15 3000 - Laptop $230 (save $70)
New XPS 13 Laptop - $849 (save $150)
Dell 24 Monitor - $130 (save $90)
Inspiron Desktop - $500 (save $100)

Semi-Annual Sale 9/8 - 9/21
NEW XPS COMING! Be on the lookout for our newest XPS 13 2-in 1  with new
innovative design. Launch planned for 8/25.
Infinity edge with stunning 3K display with Gorilla Glass 7
Lightweight and portable on-the-go with detachable keyboard
Anywhere connectivity with 5G 

Look what's coming soon...
 You get EARLY ACCESS to Dell's Labor Day Sale starting August

25th!



EARLY ACCESS DATES: AUG. 25-31. SALE GOES THROUGH SEPT. 7



SAVINGS INCLUDE: 

 See these offers and more at  www.dell.com/mpp/harnett-nc

AS A REMINDER, HERE ARE A FEW OTHER UPCOMING EVENTS:

     ACCESS THE SALE AND GET ALL THE DEALS ON YOUR DEDICATED MEMBER
PAGE:   WWW.DELL.COM/MPP/HARNETT-NC



You can always save on electronics and accessories with your Member Purchase
Program discount. Click on the accessories “exclusive 10% off coupon” box on your
dedicated page to access your savings. 

D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S
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DELL LABOR DAY SALE EARLY ACCESS

http://www.dell.com/mpp/harnett-nc
http://www.dell.com/mpp/harnett-nc


In an effort to reduce warning
fatigue and stay up-to-date on
technology, our weather Watch

and Warning EMAILS will no
longer automatically be sent out

by Emergency Management. 
 Instead, if you would like to
receive weather Watch and

Warning alerts via email and/or
text message, we encourage you

to sign up for our
 RAVE Public Notification System!






In the event potential disaster
weather is forecasted (such as a

hurricane), we will continue to
push National Weather Service

emails containing area forecasts
starting three days out from the

anticipated event.



LEARN MORE

Harnett Connect Employee Newsletter

D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

HURRICANE PREPAREDNESS 
INFORMATION

E M E R G E N C Y  M A N A G E M E N T  
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CHANGES TO SEVERE WEATHER ALERT NOTIFICATIONS

Hurricane Season is approaching.
You and your family need to be

ready. Read our PLAN, PREPARE, and
STAY INFORMED tips to so you and
your family are ready if a hurricane

strikes.



REGISTER NOW

http://getrave.com/login/harnett
http://getrave.com/login/harnett
http://ready.gov/hurricanes
http://getrave.com/login/harnett


D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

B O A R D  O F  E L E C T I O N S

We need YOUR help! Harnett County Board of Elections is seeking County employees to support our
upcoming election by serving as an Election Worker. To become an election worker, you will be required
to submit comp time or vacation time; however, you will be eligible to receive four (4) hours of admin
leave upon verification of working election day. 
All County employees will be required to attend an election worker training on either September 22 or
23. Interested employees should check with your department director/supervisor prior to signing up as
an election worker. 
For more information on becoming an election worker, contact Harnett County Board of Elections at
harnettboe@harnett.org or 910-893-7553. 

The Harnett County Board of
Elections is dedicated to conducting
honest, fair and impartial elections;
pledging the highest level of integrity
for the voters and citizens of Harnett
County.

Your voice matters! Let's make a
difference and impact our
community by voting. 

Election season is quickly
approaching! Are you prepared?
Review the general election
reminders so you are ready to vote
this year. 

L E A R N  M O R E
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County Employee
Election Worker

Opportunity

https://www.harnett.org/elections/




A MESSAGE FROM LEEANN BLACKMON:



 

"Our goal for the July 14th blood drive was 45 units,
and we collected 42! The 42 units of blood we

collected has the capacity to save 129 lives. Every
little bit helps.

A big thanks to everyone who was able to come out
and participate, our Red Cross Staff and especially

our wonderful volunteers who helped set-up the
room, put out the signs, worked registration and

made and served delicious homemade ice cream in
the canteen. It was yummy!"





 

KEEP HARNETT BEAUTIFUL 
COMMITTEE

 MEMBERS NEEDED!



For more information on
joining the

 Keep Harnett Beautiful
Committee, Contact: 



MORGAN POPE



Office Assistant 

Harnett Soil and Water
Conservation 



           (910) 893-7584

           mpope@harnett.org 




 

D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S
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D I V I S I O N  O N  A G I N G  
BLOOD DRIVE INFORMATION

911 HONOR & REMEMBRANCE
BLOOD DRIVE CELEBRATION 



September 8th 1pm-4pm 

at the Commons Area 



LeeAnn B. Blackmon,
Volunteer Services

Director/Medicare Coordinator
Harnett County Division on Aging
309 West Cornelius Harnett Blvd.

Lillington, N.C. 27546
(910)814-6071



For more information on Division on Aging and
events, visit harnett.org/aging/  or call 910-893-7578

K E E P  H A R N E T T  B E A U T I F U L

https://www.harnett.org/aging/
https://www.harnett.org/aging/


HOW TO START GENEALOGY RESEARCH
Interested in family history? Don't know where to

start? Join us for this in-person program on Thursday,
September 8th from 5:30-7:00pm in the Resource

Center & Library Training room. Learn concrete first
steps in starting your genealogy journey. 

Registration is required.









P U B L I C  L I B R A R Y  
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D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

REGISTER NOW!

AN INTRODUCTION TO FINDING FAMILY
HISTORY DOCUMENTS

Want to find more information on your family,
but don't know what to look for or how to start?

Join this in-person program on Thursday,
September 15th from 5:30-7pm in the Resource
Center and Library Training Room to get advice
and learn about genealogy resources available

through the library. Registration is required. 

COMPUTER CLASS: 
COMPUTERS FOR BEGINNERS

Learn the basics of what a computer is and how
to use it, including practice using a mouse and
keyboard. No computer experience required.

REGISTER FOR TUESDAY SESSION









REGISTER FOR WEDNESDAY SESSION







REGISTER NOW!

https://harnett.libcal.com/event/9341563
https://harnett.libcal.com/event/9500185
https://harnett.libcal.com/event/9500190
https://harnett.libcal.com/event/9341610
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D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

The Technology Training Passport Program at the Harnett County Public Library challenges
new and not-so-new technology users to learn about a variety of computer topics at the

library by earning rewards for attending classes.



Classes will be offered to citizens free of charge and will be held in the Harnett County
Resource Center and Library, located at 455 McKinney Parkway, Lillington.



The classes in the program will be offered as follows:

• Computers for Beginners: Learn the basics of what a computer is and how to use it,
including practice using a mouse and keyboard. No computer experience is required. Dates
offered will be Sept. 20 at 10 a.m. and Sept. 21 at 5:30 p.m.

• Microsoft Word for Beginners: Learn how to create and edit a word processing document
with Microsoft Word. You'll learn basic editing options including how to change text size and
format, adjust line spacing, and align text. Dates offered will be Oct. 11 at 10 a.m. and Oct.
12 at 5:30 p.m.
• Files, Folders and Desktops: Learn how your computer is organized, including files and
folders, and discover how to find what you're looking for. Experience using a mouse and
keyboard is required. Dates offered will be Nov.  1 at 10 a.m. and Nov. 2 at 5:30 p.m.

• Microsoft Excel for Beginners: Learn how to create and edit a budget with Microsoft
Excel. You’ll learn basic tasks such as adding text, basic formulas, and autofill. Dates offered
will be Nov. 29 at 10 a.m. and Nov. 30 at 5:30 p.m.



For more information on the Technology Training Passport Program and to register for

classes, contact Harnett County Public Library at 910-893-3446 or visit
www.harnett.org/library.

TECHNOLOGY TRAINING PASSPORT PROGRAM 









CLICK TO LEARN MORE! 





http://www.harnett.org/library
http://www.harnett.org/library
http://www.harnett.org/library


D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

For more information on Library programs and events, visit
harnett.libguides.com/hcpl or call 910-893-3446.
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TEEN BOOK TO MOVIE CLUB- AGES 13-18
Let's watch The Maze Runner, eat pizza, and

discuss the differences in the book and movie on
Thursday, September 22nd from 4-6pm in the

Youth Makerspace. We will also pick up our next
book, Miss Peregrine's Home for Peculiar Children.

Registration is required. 

CLICK HERE TO REGISTER











Then join the author of "Heal Your Arthritis, Live Your Life!" for a presentation and Q&A session.
While there, get a FREE copy of her book and a free coupon for a deep tissue laser trial at Total

Body Therapy and Wellness in Lillington. Registration is required. 





AUTHOR TALK WITH DR.
SARA S. MORRISON! 



LEARN ABOUT ARTHRITIS

WANT TO KNOW HOW
TO HEAL ARTHRITIS PAIN

NATURALLY, WITHOUT
MEDICATION, SHOTS OR

SURGERY?

REGISTER NOW!

https://harnett.libguides.com/hcpl
tel:19108933446
https://harnett.libcal.com/event/9525587
https://harnett.libcal.com/event/9341760


F R E E  A T - H O M E  T E S T  K I T S
Every home in the U.S. is eligible to order a third round of free at-⁠home COVID-⁠19 tests. The tests are
completely free. The tests will be rapid antigen at-home tests, and you will receive results within 30
minutes (no lab drop-off required). Order your tests at www.covidtests.gov. 

V A C C I N E  &  B O O S T E R  S H O T S

CDC recommends COVID-19 vaccines for everyone 6 months and older. The benefit of COVID-19
vaccines, like other vaccines, is that those vaccinated get protection without risking the potentially
serious consequences of getting sick with COVID-19. Please call our office at 910-814-6582 to
schedule your child’s COVID-19 vaccine appointment or visit our web site harnett.org/health.

Needing your booster shot? Staying up to date with your COVID-19 vaccines will provide you with
the best protection against the COVID-19 virus. Anyone ages 5 and older should receive a single
COVID-19 booster. Certain individuals may receive two COVID-19 boosters.  NCDHHS encourages
individuals to speak with a doctor, nurse or pharmacist if they have questions about what booster is
right for them. Timing of your first booster is dependent on your primary series and your medical
history. To make an appointment, call the Health Department at 910-814-6582 or complete the
COVID-19 Vaccine Inquiry Form. 

For more information on Health Department  programs and events,
visit harnett.org/health or call (910) 893-7550

R E X  M O B I L E
M A M M O G R A P H Y

Click for 
More Info
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H E A L T H  D E P A R T M E N T

Put yourself first and schedule a mammogram!
Breast cancer is the second leading cause of
cancer death in women, but it is also one of
the most treatable when detected early! The
best way to detect breast cancer early is
through an annual mammogram. The Harnett
County Health Department provides access to
this important screening tool through Rex
Mobile Mammography. Funding assistance is
available for women who are uninsured and
meet program criteria. For more information
about the Mobile Mammography program call
910-814-6225 or 910-893-7550 
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R A P I D  A N T I G E N  C O V I D - 1 9  T E S T I N G
Rapid Antigen COVID-19 testing is available in Lillington on Friday from 9:00am-11:00am at the
Governmental Complex-Commons.   An appointment is required to schedule an appointment please
call 910-814-6582.  The Health Department is located within the Governmental Complex at 309 W.
Cornelius Harnett Blvd in Lillington. For additional testing sites click here. 

https://www.covidtests.gov/
http://www.harnett.org/health?fbclid=IwAR0K-roaCzew_dSMDkQz3PcY_h2xLjWTOfg9rxQBBymXt4XsCt8Ar-9ZCu0
https://ncdhhs.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=58ec19aaea4630b1baad0e5e4&id=415909b075&e=799350faa9
https://www.harnett.org/health/covid19-vaccine-inquiry.asp
https://www.harnett.org/health/
http://www.harnett.org/health
http://www.harnett.org/health
http://www.harnett.org/health
https://www.harnett.org/health/no-cost-covid19-testing-.asp


For more information, contact: 

Anitra Hart 
Senior Workforce Development 

Specialist & NC Works 
Career Center Supervisor

ahart@harnett.org
(910)-893-2191
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W O R K F O R C E  D E V E L O P M E N T  

D E P A R T M E N T  N E W S  &  U P D A T E S

Providing Services for 
Employers 

and Job Seekers! 
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        EVENT DETAILS:

        
        SEPTEMBER 16 
        
        
        12:00PM

    













REGISTER NOW: 





Interested individuals can
sign up for the program by
emailing Eric Truesdale at
etruesdale@harnett.org or

calling 910-893-7574
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POW/MIA REMEMBERANCE DAY  
C O M M U N I T Y  E V E N T S

Join Harnett County Veterans
Services for a POW/MIA

Remembrance Day program to
remember and honor those

Americans who were prisoners
of war and those who served

and never returned home.
During the program, Major

Jose J. Anzaldua, Jr. will tell
his story of being a Prisoner of
War in Southeast Asia after he

was captured in South
Vietnam on January 23, 1970.

This program is free and
registration is required.

Program may not be suitable
for all audiences.

HARNETT COUNTY
RESOURCE CENTER &
LIBRARY TRAINING
ROOM

Harnett County Chiefs Association is proud to
announce the return of Emergency Services Day,
October 22, 2022 at 9 a.m at the Sandhills
Antique Farm Equipment Farm Park, located 200
Alexander Drive. Be on the lookout for more
event details in our October Newsletter.

 

EMERGENCY 
SERVICES DAY 



L E A R N  M O R E
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DENIM DAYS 
Erwin Denim Days with Erwin Chamber of
Commerce are happening soon! Mark your
calendars and don't miss out on these events! 



Gospel Sing: https://fb.me/e/1UxAcXE50
Pageant: https://fb.me/e/2BAvUty44
Denim Days Festival: https://fb.me/e/1fGbfLiJD

C O M M U N I T Y  E V E N T S

https://erwinchamber.org/
https://fb.me/e/1UxAcXE50
https://fb.me/e/1fGbfLiJD
https://fb.me/e/1fGbfLiJD


C O M M U N I T Y  E V E N T S
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Join us for a free two day event of music,
food, family activities, and MORE!

Gather your lawn chairs and blankets for
Friday Fest on Friday, September 23rd
from 7pm-10pm! A night full of music

provided by the Carolina Moondogs with
food and beverage vendors.



Come out the next day for Lillington's
annual Cape Fear Fest on Saturday,

September 24th from 10am-3pm at the
Intersection of First and Front Streets!

Bounce houses for the kids, various vendors
for adults, and food & refreshments for all.

CAPE FEAR FEST

JOIN THE FUN!

Stay up to date with Harnett County and community
events by visiting our website calendar. The website

calendar is updated weekly to keep you informed and
engaged with Harnett County. 



We're back with another hidden message! Harnett County

Public Library just finished another successful summer
reading program. What was the theme of this year's
Summer Reading Program? Send your answers to

publicinfo@harnett.org for a chance to win a Harnett
County prize pack! 

V I E W  
C A L E N D A R

HARNETT COUNTY WEBSITE CALENDAR

https://www.lillingtonchamber.org/
https://www.harnett.org/calendar.asp
https://www.harnett.org/calendar.asp
https://www.harnett.org/calendar.asp
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H U M A N  R E S O U R C E S  C O R N E R
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EMPLOYEE BENEFITS UPDATE:
 

During our most recent renewal, we have encountered an issue with the prescription plan (specifically

diabetic medications by prescriptions).  We have been working with our Broker and Blue Cross Blue

Shield to correct this issue as soon as possible.  Diabetic medications are still covered 100% through

Blue Cross Blue Shield and diabetic supplies are still covered 100% through Edwards Health Care

Services. If you have recently paid a co-pay on diabetic medications, please contact Missy in HR
at extension 6403.  She will help you work with BCBS to get reimbursement for any copays you may

have paid out.

EMPLOYEE WELLNESS: 
UNDER PRESSURE: STANDING UP TO STRESS FROM BLUE CROSS BLUE SHIELD 

First, learn to spot the signs of stress. Headaches, tension in your back or shoulders, and a
clenched fist or jaw are all hints that you're getting stressed.
Next, take stock of when you're feeling the most stress. Is it at work? At home? When talking with
family? Everyone has different stress triggers. Knowing what can send your blood pressure soaring
will help you make a plan for handling it in the future.
Finally, practice stress-busting activities that you enjoy. Some good examples are yoga, Tai Chi,
walking, meditation, hot baths, journaling or quiet time with your favorite book. Take a time-out—
even just a minute or two—several times a day to do these things. It'll help you de-stress so you can
focus more energy on reaching your goals.

Stress…. After all, it's a fact of everyday life. But how well do you cope when you're stressed out?
Stress has no calories. Yet it can impact your weight management. Studies show that people with
higher levels of stress tend to gain weight—even if their calorie intake hasn't gone up.

That's because stress hormones can keep us from losing weight. Plus, stress tends to wreak havoc on
food cravings. It often tempts us to reach for unhealthy comfort food to help us cope. Rather than
letting your stress level stay high, pinpoint what's causing it. Then, take action! 

Follow these steps:

LEARN MORE

https://www.bcbsnc.com/content/campaigns/ctlchallenge/index.htm


H U M A N  R E S O U R C E S  C O R N E R
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RECRUITING:  **NEW**COUNTY EMPLOYEE JOB REFERRAL PROGRAM

Are you interested in earning 4 hours of Admin leave? Participate in our new County Employee Job
Referral Program to help us find our newest teammates and receive 4 hours of Admin Leave!
 
Harnett County Government’s greatest asset is our employees. As our organization continues to
become an employer of choice, we strive to grow a culture that values high performance and
embraces diversity. With an outstanding benefits package that includes generous PTO, medical and
dental benefits, and one of the best retirement packages in the region, Harnett County Government is
a great place to start a meaningful career.
 
To help us continue working towards organizational excellence, the Human Resources Department has
created the County Employee Job Referral Program. This new employee incentive program allows
County employees to receive 4 hours of admin leave if they refer an individual to apply for a vacant
position AND the individual is successfully hired.
 
Vacant County government positions can be found at governmentjobs.com/careers/harnett. To make
sure you receive credit for the referral, please instruct the applicant to list your name as the
recruitment source.
 
For more information on the County Employee Job Referral Program, contact Janice Lane,
Human Resource Director at jlane@harnett.org or (910) 814-6401.
 

VIEW OUR JOB
OPPORTUNITIES 

http://governmentjobs.com/careers/harnett
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/harnett
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/harnett
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/harnett


www.harnett.org

@HarnettCounty

@Harnett_County

@HarnettCounty

Harnett County Government

Harnett County Government

H U M A N  R E S O U R C E S  C O R N E R
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EMPLOYEE SHOUT OUTS:
 

Patricia Davis, RN in the Health Department would like to give a shout out to Deborah
Wilson, RN who works in the Health Department as an ERRN (Enhanced Role RN) with STD
and Communicable Disease and she has been a Harnett County employee for 17 years. 
 Deborah always goes the extra mile with her patients.   She is rarely absent, very upbeat, always
up to lend a hand, and is a very trusted member of our clinical team.  It is a pleasure to work with
her and I am speaking for the Adult Health staff when I say she is “the bees knees!”.  Deborah is
like an encyclopedia when it comes to STD/CD/Rabies management and we treasure her. 
 
The HR Team would like to give a shout out to Kimberly Owens.  She has been in the Human
Resources Department for 2 years and served in the Administrative Assistant position.  Kimberly
has been diligent in supporting the HR team in many functions, especially with the recruiting
process during her time in the department.  If you have visited the Human Resources Department,
you know that you have been greeted with a smiling face and a helpful attitude.  Kimberly was
recently promoted to Recruiting Specialist as of August 16th.  She looks forward to working with
the different departments on their hiring needs.  Please join us in congratulating Kimberly!
 
Have a co-worker that deserves some recognition?  Sent an employee shout out to Janice
Lane at jlane@harnett.org to be featured in next month’s newsletter.

 



www.harnett.org/publicinfo

For more information, contact:
Harnett County Public Information

455 McKinney Parkway
Lillington, NC 27546

910-893-7555


